

Cabinet Agenda Item 9 – Council Tax Support Scheme

Reason for call in 

[bookmark: _GoBack]“We do not believe that the decision was made in line the Principles of Decision Making detailed within Part 2 of the South Ribble Borough Council Constitution as follows;

Paragraph 1.1 (a) (b) (c) (d) (e) (f) – Full Council made a decision to remove the requirement for the Council Tax Support Scheme with effect from 1 April 2019at an annual cost of £73k at the Budget Setting Meeting of February 2018. This decision was then adopted as part of the Budget, with the approved MTFS also clearly confirming the decision. Cabinet cannot overturn a Policy Decision of Council, nor can it not amend the approved Budget/MTFS without the approval of Council. As it falls outside the Budget and Policy Framework, we believe that the decision does not pass any of the Principles of Decision Making, as the reversal of a Council decision is overstepping there Executive function. Additionally, we are also extremely concerned as to why the Report Author is the Specialist Consultant (Leadership and Organisational Development) and not a member of the Finance and/or Legal Team.”

